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Dear Mr Richardson, 

Coordination of proposed Multi-Purpose and Bootstrap Interconnectors in Suffolk 

Thank you for your response on the 7 of September regarding the timing of, and relationship 

between, the consultation for the Bramford to Twinstead project, and the projects identified in the 

Network Options Assessment (NOA), known as ATNC and AENC. The modified approach you 

have set out to the consultation timing, is very much appreciated. 

Jointly with Cllr Craig Rivett, Deputy Leader of East Suffolk Council, we would like to bring another 

matter to your attention that I hope you may be able to resolve. 

As you are no doubt aware, your colleagues in an unregulated part of National Grid PLC, National 

Grid Ventures (NGV), are in the first stage of a public consultation for their project. This project, 

Nautilus, is an Multi Purpose Interconnector (MPI) between Belgium and the UK1. In addition, 

based on the published information to date, we are also aware of a second MPI, Eurolink2, 

proposed by NGV, and finally a bootstrap interconnector, SCD1, confirmed by National Grid 

Electricity Transmission (NGET) in the Network Policy Decisions in June 20213. 

It is currently anticipated that all these projects will, or may, connect at the proposed substation at 

Friston, subject to the decision of the Secretary of State regarding East Anglia One North and East 

Anglia Two offshore wind farms. Given the significant adverse local impacts that are expected from 

these two projects during their construction and operation, we ask that National Grid PLC take all 

reasonable and appropriate measures to minimise the collective impact of their three subsequent 

projects, should they too be connected at Friston, or in that locality. Specifically, we urge that: 

Opportunities for co-location of the projects, and coordination of construction of converter stations 

and cable corridors, should be fully explored. Likewise, opportunities to share connection 

infrastructure, in particular exploration of the scope for a shared AC connection, between the 

converter stations and the Grid connection point at Friston. 

 
1 https://www.nationalgrid.com/our-businesses/national-grid-ventures/interconnectors-connecting-cleaner-
future/nautilus-interconnector  
2 https://www.nationalgrid.com/our-businesses/national-grid-ventures/interconnectors-connecting-cleaner-
future#tab-2  
3 https://www.nationalgrid.com/uk/electricity-transmission/document/137041/download  
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